

March 10-

ECSA

March 17-

Technology Fund

March 24-

Madison Ave Crossroads

March 31-

New City Kids

SUPPER CLUB SAVE THE DATES!

All 20s, 30s and 40s, please save the following dates! More details to follow!

4/25 Ladies Night

5/5 Cinco de Mayo at the Barn

Church Calendar

This Week

March 10

Door Monitor- Julanna Klaasen Sound/Video- Jon Englishmen Projector- Phil Verrengia Nursery- Mary van der Meer, Janet Jacobs KidsChurch- Bev Smid, Sandy Ruit Coffee- John & Barb Belanus Prayers of the People- John Dyksen Children's Message- Kathy Faasse

KidSpace- Bill Faasse, Dana Miller

Next Week

March 17

Door Monitor- Dave Ruitenberg Sound/Video- Paul Cusack, Liam Faasse Projector- Emily Lotz Nursery- Renee Kobovitch, Karen Spano

Nursery- Renee Kobovitch, Karen Spano KidsChurch- Linda Van Lenten, Erin Selby Coffee- Linda Van Lenten, Julanna Klaasen

Prayers of the People-

Children's Message- Bill Faasse KidSpace- Tanya Calaski, Emily Lotz



In the event of an emergency, there is a full medical kit and AED machine located in the narthex closet.



Mr. John Dyksen
Jay & Jess Everett, Worship Leaders

March 10, 2024

PRELUDE

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

*CALL TO WORSHIP

*OPENING SONGS- "WHOM SHALL I FEAR?"

"THIS IS AMAZING GRACE"

CALL TO CONFESSION

PRAYER OF CONFESSION

ASSURANCE OF PARDON

SONG OF ASSURANCE- "GOD SO LOVED"

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE

OFFERING

SPECIAL COLLECTION- ECSA

CHILDREN'S MESSAGE

*Song Of Preparation- "Savior, Like A Shepherd Lead Us"

SCRIPTURE- 1 SAMUEL 17: 1-11, 16, 24, 26

SERMON- "DEFEATING GOLIATH"

*Song Of Response- "How Firm A Foundation"

*BENEDICTION

*Doxology- "How Firm A Foundation"

POSTLUDE

~ Deep Roots, Fresh Growth ~

TODAY, March 10,

- Is the fourth Sunday in Lent
- John Dyksen will worship with and lead us in worship

NEXT SUNDAY, March 17,

- Is the fifth Sunday in Lent
- Rev. Tim McHugh, Lead Pastor at First Reformed Church of Lincoln Park, will worship with and lead us in worship

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS

We will be hosting Cedar Hill for a joint Palm Sunday service, with Rev. Michael Johnson preaching.

A Letter of Call has been sent to Moses Kang inviting him to serve as our church family's next Pastor. We are expecting to share his response at our 3/17 service. In the meantime, let's all be in prayer for Moses, Gloria and their family as they consider and discern God's will for them. You are also invited to send notes of encouragement to Moses and Gloria by email to moses.kang@gmail.com or regular mail to: Rev. Moses & Gloria Kang, 44 Sherwood Court, Barrie, Ontario, Canada, L4N 9V1.

Thank you for the good response to restarting our Choir. There is still time to join us if you like. We will meet for rehearsals from 7 until 8:15 pm on Wednesdays March 13th, 20th, and 27th. We are planning a tentative rehearsal on Sunday, March 24th following the morning service. We will sing on Good Friday evening and Easter Sunday Morning.

SAVE THE DATE! We will be holding our 2nd annual Ladies Tea on Saturday, April 6th at 12 pm in the Barn. All ladies and girl ages 5+ are welcome to attend. More details to follow. Please see Trudie Pruiksma or Bev Bentley with any questions.

Ladies Bible Study meets every Thursday at 10 am in the church fellowship hall. The outside nursery door will be unlocked for easy access. We will be looking at Ray Vander Laan's Discovery Guide series titled "Death and Resurrection of the Messiah". Ladies, please join us if you are able! If you need a ride, or have any questions, please call Linda Van Lenten at 973-432-378

The Holland Christian Home invites you to join them for a whirlwind of activity choices in March! Pick a day and enjoy lunch, a tour, and special programs such as a professional pianist, harpist or accordionist, Irish show, home school chorus, clam bake, BBQ for baseball's opening day or country music show. Call the Home for dates, details and to make a reservation. You can also visit their Facebook page for times of specific events. To reserve your spot, call Charlotte at 973-807-3245.

The NJ Coalition Against Human Trafficking will present a free webinar open to all on how to talk to your children and keep them safe online. Learn about online risks and how to help children navigate them with good communication. This presentation will take place on March 26th from 7:30-9 pm. You can register at safernj.org.

Please consider ordering from our Easter egg hunt Wishlist! You can help by ordering something from the list below OR help us fill eggs. You can simply scan the QR code to access our Wishlist. The Easter egg hunt will be held on Easter Sunday, March 31st, following morning worship. Bring your own baskets! Please see Emma with any questions.



OUR FAITH COMMUNITY FAMILY

Judy Van Dyk has returned home.

SICK & SHUT-INS — Louise Butler, Foge Maas, Helen Van Olden



3/10 Jess Everett

3/12 Harry van der Meer

3/13 Lynn Walker

3/13 Cindy Flim

3/17 Shirley Faber

3/17 Luke Royle